
Accept Pentecost greetings in the name of our risen and ascended Saviour Jesus Christ 
and welcome to another message from my desk during this time of Pentecost  
celebrations of the church and the Platinum Jubilee of our Queen.  
 

Pentecost is commemorated on the seventh Sunday after Easter when the Church  
celebrates the descent of the Holy Spirit on the disciples of Jesus after his Ascension 
into heaven. Jesus called the coming of the Holy Spirit, “the gift that the Father  

promised”. This gift was transformative because after the event, the eleven disciples of Jesus were  
radically changed. Before Pentecost, they had been ordinary fishermen. They panicked in the face of 
danger and hardly comprehended what Jesus was teaching. They fell asleep during crucial moments of 
prayer and competed for top positions. They rebuked Jesus for talking about the cross and even denied 
knowing him when he was arrested.  
 

After Pentecost, they were completely different. They were not nervous in the face of danger. They stood 
up to the very ones they had been afraid of and uttered strong and righteous statements instead of  
foolish and cowardly ones. They were filled with joy even in the face of great suffering and lived lives 
that gave vibrant testimony to Jesus Christ, going all over the world to boldly proclaim the gospel of  
Jesus. They laboured tirelessly, loving not only their friends but even their enemies, and willing to die  
for the cause of Christ. 
 

As we celebrate Pentecost this year, we are thankful to God for the blessings we have received from the 
abundance of God’s grace and pray that the Holy Spirit would fall afresh on us for greater exploits in the 
service of the Lord. We thank God that with increase easing of lockdown measures from covid, our  
congregation can now worship more freely, enjoy the congregational singing better including our  
beautiful choir singing introits and anthems more clearly without the use of face masks. We thank God 
for enabling us to successfully start Messy Church on Saturday 28th May. A massive turn out of families 
for this first day showed great promise for this new initiative in our congregation. We are hoping that 
more families in the community would find Messy Church a significant form of church for our children 
and adults as it provides an opportunity for creativity and hospitality. And that through this evangelistic 
programme the church and its members will receive fresh anointing from the Lord and be richly blessed 
in much the same way as the disciples of old who sought these spiritual blessing and went on to proclaim 
Christ boldly. 
 

The hymn ‘Even Me’, with first lines, ‘Lord I hear of showers of blessing Thou art scattering full and free’ 
was written by Elizabeth Codner. One day she was reading the bible and came across a verse in Ezekiel 
that said, ‘I will cause the shower to come down in his season; there shall be showers of blessing’  
(Ezekiel 34:26). While she was thinking about that verse a group of youths returned from a mission trip 
to Ireland and were excited that a spiritual awakening was going on in that country. They told her about 
it, but Elizabeth wondered whether these young people were just spectators to the revival, or if they had 
experienced the outpouring of God in their own lives. So, with the verse in Ezekiel still fresh in her mind, 
she said, ‘while the Lord is pouring out such showers of blessing upon others, pray that some drops will 
fall on you’. A few days later, she wrote ‘Even Me’. A few lines of the hymn would strengthen the point: 
Lord, I hear of showers of blessing Thou art scattering full and free; 
Showers the thirsty land refreshing - let some drops now fall on me. 
Even me, even me, let Thy blessing fall on me… 
 
As we celebrate Pentecost, coinciding with the Platinum Jubilee of the Queen, may we thank God for the 
blessings of new life in Christ through the Holy Spirit and the gift and preservation of the life of the 
Queen and her distinguished reign in Great Britain. Let us seek God’s blessings to strengthen us through 
our challenges in this life and enable us to be ambassadors for Jesus Christ. And let us remember that 
when the light of the Holy Spirit shines in our darkened hearts, we begin to experience supernatural 
blessings: There is cleansing power, there is joy, and there is an abiding peace. 
 
Every Blessing 
  

MINISTER'S MESSAGE - Pentecost 2022 
‘I will send down showers in this season; there shall be 

showers of blessings.’ Ezekiel 34 : 26b 
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God’s Continuing Reassurance 

Despite the onset and ensuing chaos of the Covid-19 pandemic which brought disruption across the  
entire planet, thankfully and reassuringly nature and the seasons have progressed virtually  
uninterrupted, with only minor variations attributed to the cumulative effects of Global warming.  
 
How heartening it has been to witness the arrival of Spring accompanied by the profusion of snowdrops 
and the ‘hosts of golden daffodils’ which adorned our parklands and countryside, heralding new life and 
new beginnings throughout the land. In our ponds tadpoles swim excitedly beneath calm waters, while 
fluffy ducklings and cygnets develop their aquatic skills above. From the tree canopy and rooftops  
fledglings defy gravity, fearlessly launching themselves into flight, often terminated by not such graceful 
landings.  
 
In more recent times, as restrictions ease and freedoms are once again enjoyed, the yellow floral 
blooms of Spring have given way to the purple, pink and blue hues of Summer with bees and butterflies 
in close attendance. Purposeful walks to maintain our sanity during lockdown are now replaced with  
leisurely strolls where conversations with those we meet stretch to more than a hurried and distanced 
“hello”. 
 
Regardless of the global impact of the pandemic, the human loss and suffering, the lockdown and  
imposed restrictions, you cannot deny that some far greater force remains at work in our land, a  
powerful and dynamic influence on every aspect of our lives and the planet we inhabit.  
Yet, why should we as Christians be so surprised? …. why should we begin to question the interactions 
and experiences we encounter in life? …. for we have God’s continuing reassurance that He will protect 
us from all that could cause us harm. 
 
“When you pass through the waters, I will be with you; and when you pass through the rivers, they will 
not sweep over you. When you walk through the fire, you will not be burned; the flames will not set you 
ablaze. For I am the Lord your God.” Isaiah 43:2 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish you all a happy and enjoyable Summer, and if you are going away on 
holiday, then I pray that you will enjoy safe travel and benefit from a restful vacation. 
 
Francis B. Robertson  
Session Clerk 

Our vision is to be a church which inspires people with the Good News of Jesus Christ 
through our enthusiasm, worship, witness, nurture and service. 

NEWPORT CHURCH VISION STATEMENT 

Christian Aid Week is now over and I would like to thank all of you who responded 
to the appeal for donations.  
 

The envelope collection yielded £778.50 whilst the online page currently stands at £535, giving the great 
total of £1313.50! The online page will remain open until 1st August so there is still time to donate! The 
page can be accessed by the following link - https://giving.give-star.com/microsite/christian-aid/
christian-aid-week/team/d2b3eb27-c844-4138-9731-cf43e1180756 . If you have any problems with this 
please contact me and I will e-mail this to you directly. 
Again thanks for your support of Christian Aid. 
 
Margaret Imlay 
(01382) 543446 

Christian Aid Week Update 

 

D. & S. SMITH 
 

PLUMBING & CENTRAL HEATING 
INSTALLATION & MAINTENANCE 
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TEL: (01382) 543357 / Mobile 07703 889736 
 

 

TAYFIELD ESTATE 
 

 

 

Logs and Firewood etc. 
 

 
 

Newport-on-Tay,  
Fife  

 
Tel. 543400 and 07745045007 

https://giving.give-star.com/microsite/christian-aid/christian-aid-week/team/d2b3eb27-c844-4138-9731-cf43e1180756
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Parish Register 
 

 
 

Death  
15th May Mrs Elizabeth (Betty) Baxter 
  Newport-on-Tay  District 17 

Church Flowers 

Thank you for the flowers and cards in remembrance 
of Betty. We will all miss this kind and caring friend. 

God Bless 

 
 

Edith Campbell 

Many thanks to the flower team for the lovely  
flowers we received recently. It was very  
unexpected but very much appreciated.  

 
Richard and Margaret McNicol 

A big thank you to all who have kindly donated the 
flowers each Sunday, for delivery to the elderly, 

sick or those in need of our thoughts and prayers - 
all very much appreciated.  

If, for any reason you feel that you cannot  
continue to do this in the future, please let me 

know asap. Volunteers are also needed as there 
are a few ‘vacant’ Sundays! 

Thanks again for your support.  
 

Margaret Wright 

“Blessed are those who mourn, for they shall 
be comforted.” Matthew 5:4 

 
 

To my church family and 
friends, thank you very much 

for the lovely flowers I received  
recently. It was just what I 
needed and lifted my soul.  

God Bless you all 
 

Winnie Whyte 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The independent, family firm of Optometrists  

in Newport-on-Tay. 
 

We offer quality eye care and a wide range of designer 
frames, contact lenses and sports eyewear. 

Pop in and see us at 3-5 Cupar Road, Newport-on-Tay 
or give us a ring on (01382) 541115. 

FERRIER & MACKINNON 
                          OPTOMETRISTS 

Minick of St Andrews Ltd 
 

Traditionally Modern Quality Butchers 
 
 

       45 Bell Street    17 Cupar Road 
       St Andrews    Newport-on-Tay 
      DD6 8AF 
       6 Commercial Crescent   (01382) 542223 
       Ladybank 

 

Email: minickofstandrews@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Retail/Wholesale & Rare Breed Specialist 

The Holiday Club is back!!!!!  
Can you believe our last Holiday Club was in 
2019?! Whether you can or can’t it doesn’t  
matter because the club we had planned for  

Summer 2020 is here now in 2022!  
 

Our Holiday Club this year is entitled  
Wonder Zone and will run from  

Monday 8th — Friday 12th August 2022.  
Wonder Zone will run each morning from  

10am — 12:15pm (registration from 9:45am). 
 
 

The Holiday Club is open to all those just  
finishing P1 — P7. 

 
The young people will explore and discover 

some of the wonders of the universe and the 
wonders of God. There will be experiments, 

construction (craft), games, drama, prayer and 
worship which will allow both children and  

leaders to build meaningful relationships with 
each other and with God. 

 
 

If you would like to know more, would like to 
help, or would like to register for the club please 
speak to either Chris Cameron or Claire Owen or 

email newportcos@btinternet.com 
 

Please keep the Holiday Club planning,  
preparations, team, children and the actual 
week of the club in your prayers over the  

coming months.  

Holiday Club 

For the Lord your God is with you wherever you go.  

Joshua 1 v 9 



 
 
 
 

 
 

manna Mondays. Some Mondays have been extremely busy and others less 
so. We will continue to review how busy we are over the summer months. We 
do encourage everyone to visit manna and support us in whichever way you 

can at this challenging time. We have our outside seating in addition to indoors. You can even enjoy a  
Cornetto or tub of Mackie's ice cream while enjoying the sunshine. 
 
Our Fairtrade gifts are selling particularly well at this time which is very encouraging. We will soon be 
stocking cards by our very own Catherine Johnston. This is in addition to the cards we already stock by 
Julie West from Morton Lochs. Our other very popular artist supplying cards is Gina Wright from Wormit, 
again very local.   
 
We are still supporting other good causes in manna. We currently have cards and postcards to raise 
money for Zolotarevo in Ukraine. As many of you know Newport-on-Tay is twinned with Zolotarevo in 
the Ukraine and we wish to help in whatever way we can. 
 
We are still looking for volunteers who are available to help us in manna particularly Monday - Friday 
shifts. 
 
Please keep manna and our team in your prayers. 
 
On a personal note, Gordon and I were blessed with a grandson on 17th 
May. Our son Richard and his wife Pauline had a lovely baby boy (Richard) 
making Rachel a big sister. 
 
 
God bless for all at manna. 

 

manna is open Monday – Saturday 10am - 4:30pm  
 

manna (01382) 542781 
 
Diane Miller (01382) 541141 & dianemillermanna@gmail.com  
 
Morag Rowley (01382) 541157 & moragrowley.4@gmail.com  

A ‘Big’ Birthday! 

As we read in Psalm 90 v 10 “Our days may come to  
seventy years, or eighty, if our strength endures;”,  

but one of our members has far surpassed that. 
 
 

On Sunday 22nd May 2022, Mr Jim Stephen celebrated 
his 100th birthday!  

 
Mr Stephen celebrated his big birthday with family and is 

pictured here with his telegram from the Queen.  
Jim contributed a lot to our church over the years –  

he was an Elder, a Sunday School teacher,  
he played the piano for the Sunday Club and most  

recently he made pancakes for manna.  
 

Congratulations on your 100th Birthday Jim!  
May God continue to bless your life with good health and  

happiness.  
 
 

mailto:moragrowley.4@gmail.com


Remember Ukraine Project 
 
Vigil 
We have managed to maintain the Vigil 4 Ukraine each Thursday evening at 7pm,  
even in spite of one or two windy evenings. 
Please do join us if you are around at that time. We usually have a short prayer and reflection at 7pm 
lasting 5-10 minutes and then everyone adds a few ribbons to the ribbon flag - you may have noticed 
that it is filling in nicely. 
 
Cards for Ukraine 
So far we have raised £425 in donations (including both card sales and freewill donations). This has 
been transferred to the Newport and Zolotarevo Twinning Association’s bank account for sending on to 
Ukraine.  
Thanks very much to Catherine Johnston and Jan Winch for their art work.  
We only ordered an initial batch of 100 and will be putting in a further order soon.  
If you haven’t had a look at the greeting card or postcard yet, please do and consider buying some.  
 
 
Music-on-Tay  
 
Lunchtime Summer Concerts: ‘Wednesdays@One’ 
Dates for your diary: Wednesdays: 20th and 27th July and 3rd and 10th August at 1pm for 30-40mins 
Planning for the Summer Concerts is going ahead well, with Hannah recruiting her musician friends and 
colleagues for this year’s events and even for next year. This aims to showcase local musical talent and 
utilise the church building and fine organ. Hopefully, this will also raise some funds for the Newport 
Guild which will be able to underwrite our other projects. 
The exact programme is still being finalised and will be advertised very shortly – do look out for details.  
 
Ways to support your Guild 
 
Please tell your friends and family about the above projects. 
If you have any suggestions about other projects we can start or get involved in please do let us know. 
Why not think about joining us? (Contact Catherine Merrylees or any Guild member for more  
information.) 
 
 
The Guild Team 

The Guild Newport-on-Tay Church of Scotland 



 
PUZZLE PAGE 



This was one of the themes of our worship on Sunday 15th May 2022. I was fortunate enough to be at 
the service and wanted to share some of my reflections with you.   
 
As is often the case I arrived at church just as the service was starting. With a busy mind I hurried to a 
pew worrying more about whether I was in the right section than the call to worship. Then the introit 
started, and what a blessing it was. 
Ably led by Hannah, a quintet of choir members sang a beautiful rendition of ‘Count your Blessings’.  
This was enough to quieten my mind and allow me to focus on the service. 
The theme of counting our blessings continued throughout our time of worship. From the children’s  
address to the sermon and intercessions the message was loud and clear.   
 
I felt so grateful to be able to be part of the experience and my mind started to notice all the blessings 
that exist in our congregation. The strength of Christian fellowship, care and dedication to making  
worship accessible to all knows no bounds.   
Thank you to everyone who makes this happen, the Worship team for leading our services, Hannah our 
amazing organist for the uplifting music, our choir for leading the singing, Chris, Neil and all those  
leading our young people, the tech team for making sure our services are available to those members of 
our church family unable to join us in person and not to forget the silent heroes 
who week in and week out prepare our building for worship and fellowship  
afterwards (Morag Rowley, Margaret Wright and Margaret Imlay).   
 
Two final grateful blessings.  
Firstly, to you all, for your unrelenting commitment to prayer and worship.   
Secondly, I am thankful for God’s love and forgiveness - especially when I am 
running late for the service! 
 
Kirsteen Cruickshanks 

If you would like anything included in our September edition of the Church Journal,  
(covering June, July and August) please email newportcos@btinternet.com  

 

by Sunday 21st August 2022.  

Next Edition 

There are still opportunities for people to help on the following teams which we are reinstating after 
Covid. 
 
One is the Welcome Team who greet and assist worshippers as they enter the Church on a Sunday 
morning. 
 
Another is our Funeral Team - a group of elders and church members who will attend to open the  
building and assist the Funeral Director and their team to facilitate the smooth 
running of the service conducted within our church.  
 
Interested parties please contact the Session Clerk. 
 
 

Appeal to the Congregation 

Count your Blessings 

 

Do you enjoy reading and talking about books? 
For a number of years a book group has met in Kirk House using books  
supplied by the library service. On a Tuesday afternoon every 6 weeks we 
meet for an hour to talk about the current book - and lots of other things! 
Over the years our number has gradually dropped and we would be delighted 
to welcome new members who are happy to give their thoughts on what they 
have read. The aim is to enjoy swapping opinions on the books without  
becoming too serious. 
 

Please contact me if you are interested or would like further information. 
 
Margaret Imlay 
(01382) 543446 

Book Group 



Sunday Club Update 

Teaching 
We are still looking at the series on ‘Acting Justly’ based on the Energize materials. We will continue this 
until the end of the school year with sessions on social justice and the environment yet to come. In  
addition, we have had some recent sessions related to specific events in the church calendar for  
Ascension and for Pentecost. 
 
Things to look forward to:  
~ Closing Service 
The Service on the 26th June 2022 will be an end of year celebration for Youth Seekers, 
Sunday Club and Creche. It will mark the end of another year allowing us to recognise 
and value all the children in the church.  
This will be an all age service and once again we want to involve the children in many 
aspects of leading the worship. Arrangements as to what everyone will be doing will be 
agreed with children and parents in advance. 
As usual all the Sunday Club will sit together at the front of the church. 
Parents of Sunday Club children, please note that the children should all meet at 10.45am in the church 
hall unless agreed and notified in advance.  
 
~ Congregational Picnic 
After the closing service, the congregational picnic will then take place at Tayfield, weather permitting, or 
in the church hall if it’s raining. This is not just for the children of the Sunday Club and the Youth Seekers 
and their families, but for everyone in the congregation - so do come along if you can and bring a picnic 
and a rug. 
There will be games and ice-cream will be provided! 
We would aim to start about 1pm so feel free to go straight from Church after coffee or go home first to 
change.  

 
~ Funday Sundays 
Children’s activities will continue with fun and games over the Summer Holidays in 
the Funday Sunday activities. A big thank you to everyone who has helped out over 
the past year. I am still looking for some people to help over the summer.  
Please get in touch with me if you feel led to help.  

 
Please note:  
Sunday Club will recommence on Sunday 21st August 2022 with a service of dedication followed by some 
fun activities. 
 
Update on Sunday Club Sponsorship of Rimberto from Bolivia 
As you will know, we have committed to sponsoring through World Vision, Rimberto, a young boy from 
Bolivia. The children keep up-to-date with Rimberto’s progress through frequent reports received from 
World Vision. This allows them to better understand the lives of children growing up 
in very different circumstances and to pray for Rimberto and his family and 
#community in a relevant and intercessional way. 
 
Fundraising 
We continue to fundraise through the regular weekly offerings of the children and 
other donations from members of the congregation and other friends.  
Please do feel free to have a look at the information board in the Sunday Club room 
with some background about Rimberto and copies of letters sent and received. 
 
General Information 
For further information about World Vision and its work, do have a look at their  
website: www.worldvision.org.uk 
 
 
Neil Merrylees 
Sunday Club Coordinator 
 
 

http://www.worldvision.org.uk


Youth Update 

Youth Seekers  
We have been learning about some very important women in the old testament. Recently we have done 
a character study on Rahab, who was an outcast and became a vital part of Jesus’ Genealogy. Below is a 
photo of one of the mind maps that we created about Rahab. We will be looking at Ruth and the judges 
very soon! The other pictures are from the After Eight game which is always good fun! 
 
 
Youth Alpha  
We are almost at the end of our programme. We just wanted to say a huge thank you to everyone who 
has provided a meal for us! The food has been a particular highlight of our time together as it has given 
us time to have meaningful conversations over a meal.  
In June we have some amazing activities planned.  
Sunday June 12th – manna – 6.30-8.30pm – P6-S6 -  This is the event we are inviting P6’s to come and 
try out Youth Café for the first time before they join us in the new school year.  
We are having our creative arts worship workshop lead by the amazing Eve Eisler. Eve is a former youth 
from Kirkliston where I was the youth worker. Eve is now studying Illustration at Duncan of  
Jordanstone College of Art and Design in her second year. She is a part of Just Love Dundee and Dundee 
Christian Union and is really looking forward to leading this workshop with us! Make sure you wear 
clothes you don’t mind getting paint on!  
Sunday 19th June – P7-S6 – RYZE Trip – We are planning to go to Ryze trampoline park in Dundee,  
going in the afternoon and having tea afterwards. More information will follow in the next week.  
 
 
Messy Church  
We just wanted to say a big thank you to everyone who donated the materials for the crafts and those 
who prayed for us. Our first event went very well. Our theme was Easter and we had some amazing 
crafts. We made some delicious Easter Tomb Treats out of doughnuts, digestives and chocolate spread;  
we made some amazing models out of Junk, created some amazing art out of salt and food colouring in 
Salt Painting. We covered golf balls in paint and rolled them through big cardboard tubes and called it 
rolling the stone!  
We also turned cream into butter by using just a jar and some strong arms in Earth Shaking Changes. 
We found out more about the whole Easter story by playing Kim’s game and found out the hope that  
Jesus Resurrection brings us. We sang some really catchy songs which helped us understand more about 
God!  
Finally, some great conversations were had over the fantastic food 
that was on offer. 
Last but certainly not least, we would like to thank the entire  
volunteer team who helped out on the day, without them, this event 
would not have gone ahead. The energy, the enthusiasm and the 
love they showed all the families that attended Messy Church was 
much appreciated.  
Our next event is Saturday 25th June from 10:30am – 12:30pm and 
we would love if you could invite your families along!  
 
Blessings  
Chris Cameron 



We are fast approaching the end of our session, which we will celebrate in an intimate way, due to our 
very small number of boys. Our finale will likely be a Parents’ Night & Presentation of Awards with less 
ceremony than our traditional annual Display. Nevertheless, it should still be a worthwhile evening for 
anyone (not just parents) wishing to attend and support our members. We are hoping to hold this later 
in June. 
 
Meanwhile, our regular activities have continued following the Easter holidays, with the usual fun and 
excitement for our boys. Our evening themes this past month have varied from Ukraine to Christian Aid’s 
Droughts & Dams programme to the obvious focus on our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations. 
 
We were delighted that BBHQ managed to speedily issue the results of the Juniors International Team 
Games – a set of six straightforward, but challenging, games submitted by Companies around the globe. 
Despite our team comprising of only 5 boys (instead of the usual 6) and all of them aged 8 (while most 
other teams will have boys up to 10 or 11 years old), we managed to come a very creditable 97th out of 
176 teams who entered. Nevertheless, we still managed to beat teams from Dundee to Australia, via 
Thailand. The overall competition was won by 32nd Nottingham Company’s A Team, while the 6th/8th 
Dundee Company’s A Team finished fifth. 
 
On the evening of Thursday 2nd June, three of our boys were privileged to be able to attend the lighting 
of Fife Council’s beacon marking the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. This was held in Methil and was preceded 
by a parade of uniformed organisations which also included Air Training Corps, Army Cadets, Sea Cadets, 
Girl Guides and Scouts. A memorable occasion for all present. 
 
We all wish you a relaxing summer and look forward to enjoying the break before things all start up 
again in the autumn! 
 
Philip Owen 
Company Captain 

Editorial 

As we approach the summer, I started to think 
about what summer actually means. The dictionary 
definition is ‘the season of the year between spring 
and autumn when the weather is warmest, lasting 
from June to September’.  
Naturally the summer will mean different things to 
different people. For young people sometimes the 
summer means holiday camps, these could be 
sport, dance, music or maybe even Christian 
based. For many the summer is maybe just an  
opportunity to sit back, relax and enjoy a slower 
pace of life for a short time. For some it is going 
away for a change of scenery and a hotter country! 
For some it is being active, travelling and  
exploring. For some it is just work as normal  
as day to day life doesn’t stop just because it’s now 
summer!  
Summer can feel a time of change. At school,  
college and university the exams are finished. 
Some students leave school for good and prepare 
for the next stage of their lives. The holidays are 
approaching which bring excitement, calm, a 
change to routine and maybe even some sunshine!  
 
Whatever the summer means to you I hope you 
find some rest and relaxation but also 
time doing the things you enjoy.  
 
God Bless 
Claire 



Calendar of Worship 

Sunday 24th July 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : C Merrylees 

Beadle : F Robertson           Reader : A Wilman 

Flowers : I Navickas           Delivery : S Johnston 

Coffee : J Latto, L Robertson, M Wright +  
C McCowan 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

Sunday 10th July 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : F Robertson 

Beadle : L Robertson        Reader : J Cuthbertson 

Flowers : L Gray              Delivery : M Imlay 

Coffee : A Heywood, P Laurence, E Thomson +  
W Imlay 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

Sunday 31st July 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : A Barona 

Beadle : M Wright               Reader : S Johnston 

Flowers : F Durward           Delivery : P Laurence 

Coffee : M Heron, J Johnston, Y Simpson +  
G Johnston 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

Sunday 7th August 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : J Campbell 

Beadle : I Armstrong           Reader : C Wilman 

Flowers : L Hundal              Delivery : E Owen 

Coffee : P Broadbent, M Cuthbertson, K Farquhar  
+ J Cuthbertson 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

Sunday 17th July 2022 at 11am 
Baptism of Anna-Danielle 

Service led by Rev Dr Jim Connolly 

Beadle : P Owen                 Reader : E Owen 

Flowers : M Wright             Delivery : J Johnston 

Coffee : A Gray, M Shiels, A Waugh + P Owen 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

Sunday 28th August 2022 at 11am 

Service led by the Worship Team 

Beadle : A Gray             Reader : K Campbell 

Flowers : A Jack            Delivery : M Rowley 

Coffee : A Barona, F Durward, M Rowley +  
F Ritchie 

Sunday Club : All teachers 

Sunday 14th August 2022 at 11am 
Holiday Club Service 

Service led by The Holiday Club Team 

Beadle : A Barona            Reader : Young People 

Flowers : M McCabe         Delivery : M Shiels 

Coffee : J Campbell, L Hundal, M Imlay +  
K Campbell 

Sunday 4th September 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : N Pong 

Beadle : J Campbell            Reader : I Armstrong 

Flowers : C Merrylees         Delivery : A Waugh 

Coffee : A Heywood, P Laurence, E Thomson +  
W Imlay 

Sunday Club : All teachers 

Sunday 21st August 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : D Collison 

Beadle : G Campbell       Reader : K Cruickshanks 

Flowers : S McCowan     Delivery : E Thomson 

Coffee : M McCabe, I Navickas, W Whyte +  
D MacLeod 

Sunday Club Resumes 

Life and Work has once again published a FREE 
four page General Assembly Special Supplement 
for 2022 that can be viewed here – full 
link https://www.lifeandwork.org/resources/
general-assembly-2022-special-supplement . 
In addition to the supplement, a General Assembly 
report will feature in the July issue of Life and 
Work magazine. Anyone that is not a subscriber 
and interested in this particular issue can purchase 
a single print or digital copy here - full link  
https://www.lifeandwork.org/subscribe/subscribe 

General Assembly 2022 
Special Supplement 

https://www.lifeandwork.org/resources/general-assembly-2022-special-supplement
https://www.lifeandwork.org/resources/general-assembly-2022-special-supplement
https://www.lifeandwork.org/resources/general-assembly-2022-special-supplement
https://www.lifeandwork.org/subscribe/subscribe
https://www.lifeandwork.org/subscribe/subscribe


Calendar of Worship 

Sunday 19th June 2022 at 11am 
Father’s Day 

Service led by Miss Claire Owen 

Beadle : F Ritchie              Reader : J Campbell 

Flowers : E Wood             Delivery : F Durward 

Coffee : J Campbell, L Hundal, M Imlay +  
K Campbell 

Sunday Club : N Merrylees, R Monks 

Contact Numbers 

Minister : Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 
17 East Station Place, Newport-on-Tay 

Telephone: (01382) 542893 
email: AChewachong@churchofscotland.org.uk 

 
Session Clerk : Francis Robertson 

Telephone: (01382) 330687 
Email: fbrfbr12@gmail.com 

 
Pastoral Care Team : 

Jane Campbell (01382) 543150 
Rev Dr Amos Chewachong (01382) 542893 

 
Church Office : 3 Blyth Street, 

Newport-on-Tay, DD6 8DB 
Telephone: (01382) 543525  (Answerphone) 

email: newportcos@btinternet.com 
 

Youth Worker : Chris Cameron 
Telephone: 07927253827 

email: youthworker.notcos@outlook.com 
 

Safeguarding Co-ordinator : Lesley Gray 
Telephone: 07779 506 994 

email: lesley.gray@talk21.com 
 

Organist : Hannah Gibson 
Telephone: 07476372311 

email: hannah.gibson1991@gmail.com 
 

Finance Convener : Philip Owen 
80 West Road, Newport-on-Tay, Fife, DD6 8HP  

Telephone: (01382) 543034 
email: notchurch@gmail.com 

GH Handyman Services 
 

Joinery - Tiling - Fencing - Plumbing -  
Plastering - General Handyman 

All Jobs considered 
 
 

Graeme Heywood 
111 Brackens Road 
Dundee, DD3 9QZ 

Mobile: 0781 4527062 
 

Email: ghhandymanservices@hotmail.co.uk  
www.ghhandymanservices.co.uk 

Sunday 26th June 2022 at 11am 
Young People’s Closing Service 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong and the 
Young People 

Beadle : C Owen               Reader : Young People 

Flowers : M Rowley          Delivery : A Gray 

Coffee : M McCabe, I Navickas, W Whyte +  
D MacLeod 

Sunday 3rd July 2022 at 11am 

Service led by the Worship Team 

Beadle : E Thomson           Reader : G Johnston 

Flowers : G Smith             Delivery : A Heywood 

Coffee : A Barona, F Durward, M Rowley +  
F Ritchie 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

Sunday 12th June 2022 at 11am 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Beadle : E Owen                 Reader : A Heywood 

Flowers : E Owen               Delivery : A Waugh 

Coffee : P Broadbent, M Cuthbertson, K Farquhar  
+ J Cuthbertson 

Sunday Club : A Gray, S McCowan 

The Pop-Up Post Office continues  
to run on Wednesdays and Fridays  

from 9:30 - 11:30am  
in the Kirk House Complex. 

 
 

Guitar and Ukulele tuition 
 

 

 

Private or Class 
 

 

Newport and Dundee 
Afternoons and Evenings 

 

Contact Tom Cleary on 07599215626 

Newport-on-Tay Church of Scotland  
Scottish Charity Number - SC006758 

Sunday 5th June 2022 at 11am 
Pentecost 

Service led by Rev Dr Amos Chewachong 

Call To Worship/Intercessory Prayer : P Owen 

Beadle : D Miller                 Reader : C Johnston 

Flowers : M Wright             Delivery : C Barr 

Coffee : M Heron, J Johnston, Y Simpson +  
G Johnston 

Sunday Club : Funday Sunday 

God is good all the time. 
All the time God is good. 

  

mailto:notchurch@gmail.com

